
 

  

  

Requirement for Proof of Negative COVID-19 Test or Recovery from COVID-19 

for All Air Passengers Arriving in the United States 

  
January 25, 2021 

The United States Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) within the 

Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) issued an order on January 12, 

2021 requiring proof of a negative COVID-19 test or documentation of having 

recovered from COVID-19 for all air passengers arriving from a foreign country to 

the United States.  

The CDC is requiring all air passengers arriving to the United States from a foreign 

country to get tested no more than 3 days before their flight departs and to present 

the negative result or documentation of having recovered from COVID-19 to the 

airline before boarding the flight. Air passengers will also be required to confirm that 

the information they present is true in the form of an attestation.  

This Order is effective as of 12:01am EST (5:01am GMT) on January 26, 2021. 

More information on this order, including frequently asked questions, is available on 

the CDC website. 
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